
Noel and Reina Gomez
Working for God in Honduras

December 2021

Dear friends,

It is our pleasure to share with 
you the details about our 
ministry work. First, I want to 
thank God for allowing me to 
serve Him for the advancement 
of His kingdom. Second, I want 
to thank each of you for your 
invaluable partnership 
throughprayer and financial 
support, both of which allow 
this ministry to function. 

I want to begin by sharing that 
despite the difficulties of the pandemic and the government corruption in 
Honduras, God continues working in the hearts of the people. God has 
allowed us to open the nutrition center again, and we continue to give 35 
children two meals a week in the community of Balibrea. Please pray that 
the Lord will continue to provide for this ministry, as we only have food 
through next January.

We also want to inform you that next 
February, the schools will reopen. This 
means that we will give the children 
academic scholarships again. We ask that 
you pray that God would provide the money 
needed to fully fund all of the academic 
scholarships for the children. 

After several years of training the leaders at the church in Balibrea, there is 
now a new pastor. He is doing a great job, the church continues to grow, 
and we are continuing to train more leaders to take the Gospel to other 
nearby communities.

Soon, we will begin a literacy class in Balibrea for adults and youth that 
have not yet learned to read or write for different reasons. Please pray that 
God will provide the materials needed to teach these people and that He 
will allow us to share the Gospel with them. 

Having leaders that are doing a good job has allowed us to reach other 
communities with the Gospel.
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We are also working with the Paso Hondo community in Siguatepeque. This year, 
we were able to help 120 children with academic scholarships, and we have also 
been able to construct outhouses, roofs, and floors for several families living in 
extreme poverty. We have also taken food to people in extreme poverty in both 
Balibrea and Paso Hondo. Please pray that the Lord provides the necessary funds to 
continue helping this community. 

We are also helping 4 special needs children so that they can study in a school that 
accommodates for all of their needs. Please continue to pray that we will continue to 
be able to help these children and also help more special needs children.

This year, we have offered the World Reach Bible 
Institute in new communities, and we have new 
students from other parts of Honduras. There are 
people who will walk two to three hours with 
children on their back to be able to receive the 
training that World Reach is offering.   

The leaders of our church, Christian Family 
Center, myself included, are preparing to visit two new places: Guascotoro and El 
Duraznal, which are both located in the district of La Paz, Honduras. We hope to 
evangelize the people living in this community and train new brothers and sisters
 in Christ.

Please share this letter with your church and friends so that they can pray 
persistently for us. I know this letter will reach you around Christmas, and for that 
reason Reina and I wish you a Merry Christmas and a prosperous 2022!

May the grace of our God be always with you!

In Christ,

Noel and Reina
Noel and Reina


